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 WELCOME TO ALL THE NEW AND RENEWED CLUB OFFICERS OF DISTRICT D-9. HOPING 
THIS YEAR IS A MASSIVE IMPROVEMENT FROM THE LAST. THE INSTALLATION OF THE 
KETTLE RIVER LIONS BOARD WAS A GREAT NEW BEGINNING (JUST A SAMPLE OF HOW 
MUCH FUN WE HAVE). 
 
 ATTENDING ALONG WITH MEMBERS FROM THE HOST CLUB WERE MEMBERS FROM 
OLIVER, OK FALLS AND PENTICTON. FOOD WAS IN ABUNDANCE AND LIONISM WAS 
VERY PRESENT.   
 
THE THEME WAS THE SYMPHONY AND WHAT A MUSICAL GROUP WE HAD! THEY WERE 
OUT OF THIS WORLD. THANK YOU FOR SUCH A WONDERFUL AFTERNOON. 
 
 I AM WAITING WORD FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR JOYCE AS TO WHEN I CAN BEGIN MY 
VISITS TO THE CLUBS TO COINCIDE WITH HER VISITS.  I WOULD LIKE TO MAKE IT TO 
KETTLE RIVER BEFORE THE SNOW FLIES. 
 
 AS SOME OF MY DISTRICT CLUBS DO NOT HAVE ZOOM, I AM LOOKING TO DO SOME 
OFFICER TRAINING AT MY ZONE MEETINGS. 
 
WELL, TODAY WAS THE FIRST TIME IN 5 DAYS WE COULD SEE ACROSS MAIN STREET. 
DEALING WITH THE SMOKE HAS BEEN HARDER THAN THE LOCK DOWN. PLEASE 
EVERYONE STAY SAFE AND TAKE CARE. 
 
 TO MY DISTRICT CLUBS, IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE FEEL FREE TO 
CONTACT ME. IF I DO NOT HAVE THE ANSWER, I WILL DO MY BEST TO GET ONE. 
 
I HAVE A NEW EDITOR, LORI KIRKHAM (skirkham9999@gmail.com).  THANK YOU LORI.  
SO. CLUBS, IF YOU WANT ANYTHING IN THE NEWSLETTER, PLEASE CONTACT LORI OR 
MYSELF. 
 
 AS TIME GOES ON THERE WILL BE MORE NEWS. 
 THANK YOU AND I WILL TALK TO YOU SOON. 
 
DISTRICT D9 CLUBS 
OLIVER SECRETARY LINDA SCHAFFRICK    schaffrick@persona.ca 
OK FALLS SECRETARY MARLA WILSON        marlakwilson5540@gmail.com 
KETTLE RIVER SECRETARY SHARON COTE  scote1962@gmail.com 
PENTICTON SECRETARY BOB ELLIOTT          wrjell99@telus.net 


